VPM's DR VN BRIMS, Thane Programme: MMS (2015-17) Second Semester Examination April 2016

Subject	Human Resource Management		
Roll No.		Marks	60 Marks
Total No. of Questions	7	Duration	3 Hours
Total No. of printed pages		Date	16.04.2016

Note: Q1 is compulsory and solve any FOUR from the remaining SIX questions.

Q1) Case Study: Starbucks Corporation: Case Study in Motivation 20Marks Compulsory)

Because of rapid globalization over recent years, competition around the world becomes more intense, especially for the service industry with similar products. The most critical point for business to achieve success is not only the quality of products they supply, but the atmosphere of cooperating and the amount yielded from teamwork in retail sales. Therefore, it turns out to be essential for companies to motivate, reward and train their employees to be the best quality personnel.

Starbucks Corporation, the most famous chain of retail coffee shops in the world, mainly benefits from roasting and selling special coffee beans, and other various kinds of coffee or tea drinks. It owns about 4000 branches in the whole world. Moreover, it has been one of the most rapid growing corporations in America as well. The reasons why Starbucks is popular worldwide are not only the quality of coffee, but also its customer service and cosy environment. Starbucks establishes comfortable surroundings for people to socialize with a fair price, which attracts all ages of consumers to come into the stores. Besides, it is also noted for its employee satisfaction. The turnover rate of employees at Starbucks was 65% and the rate of managers was 25% a year However, the rates of other national chain retailers are 150% to 400% and 50% respectively. Compared with them, the turnover rate of Starbucks is much lower than other industries on average. As a result, Starbucks is one of the optimal business models for strategies of employee motivation, customer satisfaction and cooperation of teamwork.

The history of Starbucks:

Starbucks began by three friends, Jerry Baldwin, Zev Siegl, and Gordon Bowker, who knew each other at the University of Seattle, in 1971. A sales representative, Howard Schultz, decided to be a part of Starbucks, as director of marketing and retail sales, after he realized the atmosphere and environment of the company. In 1985 Howard Schultz chose to establish a new coffee shop, named it Giornale, in Seattle. After the next two years, due to the successful strategy of Schultz, the original three owners of Starbucks decided to sell their corporation to Schultz. Then Schultz gathered other investors and changed the name of II Giornale to Starbucks. He sought to pursue his dream to make everyone taste his coffee, so he focused on the rate of expanding. At that time, he though that the most efficient way to grow the amount of branches was to set up new stores in other places. In 1987, Starbucks had the first overseas store in Japan. Until the end of 2002, Starbucks has developed from17 stores to 5,688 spreading over 30; it has grown over 300 times in these ten years! In Fortune magazine, Starbucks was ranked the 11th best company to work for in 2005 in the USA and then rose up in 2006 to 29th. In 2007, it was ranked as the 16th best. In the same year, Starbucks was also voted as one of the top ten UK workplaces by the Financial Times. **Motivation:**

Motivation is a vital factor for business in the production process. Labourers are not machines, and can not always do the same task with equal passion. The chief executive officer of Starbucks corporation, Howard Schultz, considers that the reason for success in Starbucks is not coffee but employees. He firmly believes that the spirit of Starbucks is employees and feels honoured about the value of Starbucks employees. Starbucks offers an interactive structure that makes personnel throw themselves into their job.1) Equal treatment: The managers in Starbucks treat each employee equally and all of the staff are called 'partners', even the supervisors of each branch. In order to narrow the gap between managers and employees, they also co-work with the basic level staff in the front line. Due to this, they can maintain a good management system and create a much closer and more familiar atmosphere than other places. Not only do employees enjoy their job but customers are also affected by their enthusiasm.

2) Listen to employees: Starbucks has a well organized communication channel for employees. It places great importance on labour. For example, managers plan the working hours per workers and arrange the schedule of time off, according to the workers wants in order to meet their requirements. There are interviews weekly to see what employees needs are. The partners have the right to figure out what is the best policy for them, and the directors show a respect for each suggestion. Starbucks even wants every employee to join in making and developing plans, then work together in achieving their goals. As a result, the policies and principles are communicated between all staff, and there is no limitation in employees personal opinions.

3) Good welfare measures: All employees, including informal personnel, are offered a great deal of welfare policies, for instance, commodities discounts for employees, medical insurance (including health, vision and dental) and vacations. Moreover, the partners who work over 20 hours a week are entitled to benefits. Starbucks also thinks that debt financing is not the best choice, thus it chooses to allocate stock dividends to all employees with a free script issue. By this policy, the employees can get benefits from the dividends of the company. Because of this, they have the same goal; in other words, they are motivated to increase the sales to earn more profits. To Starbucks, the employees are the most important asset. **Teamwork:**

1) The strategies to keep good relationships: Starbucks establishes a well developed system to keep good relationships between managers and employees. As mentioned, they use the title "partner" regardless of the level of the worker, which narrows the gap of bureaucracy. Furthermore, they co-work in the first line to eliminate the distance between different statuses. Thirdly, the numbers of employees are usually from three to six. Such a small size helps staff get to know each other easily and deeply. Suggestions and complaints made by employees are treated of equal importance. In the same way, they have a right to participate in the process of revising company policies. In that case, each staff member thinks that they also play an important role in company operating, and they jointly work out the direction of Starbucks. All this gives employees respect and a sense of participation.

2) A goal of public welfare: Starbucks contributes part of its profits to public service. As a consequence staff have an idea that what they do for Starbucks is for society as well. With regard to goals, Starbucks set a challenging and specific goal, and it allows all partners to decide the direction.

Questions:

1) Analyze the above case.

2) How does Starbucks manage to keep good relationships between their managers and employees?

3) The staff at Starbucks are empowered and motivated employees. Briefly explain, in your own words, the three principles that Starbucks implement in motivating their employees.

4) "...the numbers of employees are usually from three to six."

a. Why is the size of team an important factor?

b. What are the benefits to Starbucks of having small teams of staff in each branch?

Attempt Any FOUR from the Remaining SIX Questions

Q2) Any two from (a) or (b) or (c) — (5x2) = 10 Marks

a) "The objective of HR management in an organization is to attain maximum individual development, desirable working relationship between employers and employees and effective inclusion of human resource as contrasted with physical resources" Explain

b) Explain the qualities and qualifications necessary for a HR manager in an organization.

c) Identify and discuss the managerial functions of HR management.

Q3) Any two from (a) or (b) or (c) — (5x2) = 10 Marks

a) What source of recruitment do you prefer for the recruitment for Chief Executive Officer. Give reasons. b) Explain the recruitment process in detail.

c) Company's are now preferring Millennial's over Gen X and baby boomers, according to you is this a good practice? Which industries would benefit from this?

Q4) Any two from (a) or (b) or (c) ——— (5x2) = 10 Marks

a) If human resource planning is so significant, then why is it not done more extensively and better?
b) Write short note on:
a) Job Description
b) Skill Inventory

c) How would you do manpower planning for a newly established firm?

Q5) Any two from (a) or (b) or (c) ——— (5x2) = 10 Marks

a) What type of interview technique would you adopt for selecting middle level management employees for HDFC bank?

b) "Some of the modern industries still follow traditional techniques of performance appraisal" Do you agree. Justify your answer.

c) Explain the process of how organizations conduct performance appraisal.

Q6) Any two from (a) or (b) or (c) — (5x2) = 10 Marks

a) Differentiate between Training and Development.

b) Explain different methods used for Training. Which training method would you use for training a salesperson of Insurance industry.

c) The world is coming closer, today organizations are talking about being virtual, how would HR adapt to such changes?

Q7) Any two from (a) or (b) or (c) — (5x2) = 10 Marks

a) What is BPR and explain the role of HR during BPR.

b) What are the steps involved in implementing BPR?

c) Explain some strategies used by organizations to maintain work life balance?